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Apple Class – Autumn Term 2017
“HOME IS WHERE THE HEART IS!”
	Dear Parents,
A warm welcome to both new and current parents. Here is an outline of what the Reception children and the Year One children will be learning during this term. The work in each area will be linked to the Early Years Foundation Stage, leading towards the Early Learning Goals and then when ready, the Year One children will be following the National Curriculum. 

 PE will be on Mondays and Thursdays. Please make sure everything is labelled. 

Miss Skilton will be teaching Apple Class once every two weeks whilst I complete Planning, Preparation and Assessment tasks.
 Please do not hesitate to speak to a member of staff if you have any concerns or questions.

Kind Regards

                                                                    Mr Hird, Mrs Glassford, Mrs Greenwell and Mrs George-Eames

	Personal, Social and Emotional Development
The children will be forming class rules to keep everyone safe and happy. This will help them to understand the routines and expectations of being in Apple Class.  The Reception children will be given a tour of the school so that they begin to feel confident and settled in their new surroundings. 
We will be playing lots of circle time games so that all the children can get to know each other and that they begin to feel that they belong to Apple class.

This half term we will be working on independence. The staff will be helping the children to be confident and self-motivated, organised and determined but also remembering to have self-control when things don’t go their way. 

We will also be helping the children to know and use names, work with new children and make new friends.

	Communication, 
Language and Literacy
We will be sharing and talking about stories based on families. We will also be showing and talking about our favourite toys. 
We will be using Song Of Sounds in conjunction a six phase teaching programme which supports the children in learning to read and write.  We will learn a different letter sound everyday as well as high frequency words.  Year 1 will be learning the trickier sight words and long vowel sounds. They will be using these words to write labels and captions. 
There will be a huge emphasis on speaking and listening and much of this will be done in small groups to allow the children to communicate their thoughts and feelings more readily. 
When your child has read their book with you at home please remember to fill in the reading record booklet. We really value your comments so please write a short note or if you have any concerns or worries or any successes you wish to share with us! Those children that read the most times in a week get to explore our iPads on a Friday afternoon!
	Problem Solving, Reasoning and Numeracy
The children will be counting objects, ordering, reading and writing numbers to 20.  Year 1 children will become more familiar with numbers beyond 20 and they will begin to learn about the value of these bigger numbers. 
Year R will have lots of opportunities to sort, match, compare and make patterns with shapes colours and objects.
Year 1 will be learning to add and subtract by using a number line as well as other resources such as Numicon, cubes and their fingers!
All the children will be learning to recognise, name and describe common 2D and 3D shapes and to use them to make pictures and models. 
We will be discussing the sequence of the day and learning to tell the time!
Please spend some time with your child at home pointing out numbers, counting objects and naming shapes.

	Knowledge and Understanding of the World
The children will use a computer program called 2Paint to create pictures and they will have opportunities to use the iPads and class cameras to record their work. 
They will also be involved in the celebration of Harvest and Christmas.
They will become time travellers with a visit from Horsham Museum and they will be finding out and handling toys from the past and looking at how they have changed.
The class will also investigate what toys from the past were made from and why. 
	Creative Development

The children will be designing and making biscuits for Little Red Riding Hood to take to her sick grandmother. 
They will be able to immerse themselves in a variety of role-play and small world situations indoors and out. 
We will be drawing and painting pictures of ourselves and family members, thinking about colours and textures as we go. They will also be finding out about the works of William Morris.
They will learn to sing simple songs and perform movements with a steady beat. 
	Physical Development

They will be learning how to undress and dress for PE correctly. The class will practise stopping on a signal and they will be exploring different ways of moving, pathways and directions. The class will learn why we warm up and what happens to our hearts during exercise.
They will also be able to join in with creating an explosive firework dance.
In class we will be starting “Activate” which is a daily progressive exercise  programme designed to promote  healthy lifestyles,  improve co-ordination, balance and agility. 
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